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Chapter VIII

DECISIONS OF NATIONAL TRIBUNALS

Mexico

Ministry of Foreign Affairs

COMMUNIQUÉ TO THE PRESIDENT OF THE SPECIAL FEDERAL CONCILIATION

AND ARBITRATION BOARD NO. 141

Former employee of Mexican nationality dismissed by UNHCR filed em-
ployment claim with local labour board — Confirmation of immunity of UNHCR
from jurisdiction of conciliation and arbitration boards.

On 31 March 1989, an employee of Mexican nationality who had been
recruited as a typist by the UNHCR office in Mexico City filed an employment
claim against that office before Special Federal Conciliation and Arbitration
Board No. 14, on the grounds that he had been unjustly dismissed.

On 19 April 1989, UNHCR requested the Ministry of Foreign Affairs to
intervene with the Board in order to confirm the immunity of UNHCR from
jurisdiction.

On 11 December 1989, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs sent the following
communiqué to the President of the Board, confirming the immunity of UNHCR
from jurisdiction:

“Having carefully reviewed the agreements and, in particular, the prece-
dents of international law, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs has not found
any precedents whereby the national courts or tribunals of members of the
international community, including Mexico, have exercised jurisdiction over
the United Nations, its organs or specialized agencies.

“Moreover, while it is true that the current trend in international law with
regard to inter-State practice is not to recognize immunity from jurisdic-
tion in labour matters concerning employees who are nationals of the State
in which the court or arbitration board is situated in order not to deprive
them of the opportunity of defending themselves, international organiza-
tions, for that same reason, offer their employees internal administrative
remedies to protect their labour rights, as in the case in question.

“Accordingly, in the view of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, international
organizations enjoy immunity from the jurisdiction of conciliation and ar-
bitration boards, unless the employee can prove that the international orga-
nization in question denied him justice by not allowing him to avail him-
self of his internal administrative remedies.”

NOTE

1Translation prepared by the Secretariat of the United Nations.




